August 21, 2020


Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are within days of the start of school. Obviously, even though all of us would prefer “things back to normal,” the current health situation will cause things to look different.  

We have been meeting regularly to determine appropriate routines and procedures to use at school to keep staff and students as safe as possible.  We rely heavily on guidance from the Iowa Department of Education and the Iowa Department of  Public Health when determining these procedures.

The potential exists for your child to be exposed to COVID-19 at school. We want to be up front about how the Iowa Department of Public Health guidance requires us to respond in that situation. When a positive case is identified in our school, Louisa County Public Health will work with us to determine who was in close contact of the positive case. A close contact is defined by being within six feet or less of the confirmed case for greater than 15 minutes in the 48 hours prior to symptom onset OR positive testing if asymptomatic. Consideration will be given to exposure in the classroom, on the school bus, or other school activities. When doing contact tracing and in notifying parents of the close contact, the name, grade, etc. of the positive case will not be disclosed due to privacy. If your child is not exposed, you will not be notified out of respect and privacy for the impacted student(s).

The parents of those students who are considered close contacts will be notified by personnel from Louisa County Public Health. Current guidance requires those individuals to be quarantined for 14 days from the date of the last exposure. Any student under quarantine will continue to be provided with learning activities and assignments by district teachers allowing them the opportunity to keep up with their class and assignments.

What is known about COVID-19 is constantly changing, and as such, we are prepared to pivot as guidance from the CDC, Iowa Department of Public Health, and Louisa County Public Health changes. We ask for your patience and understanding as we work through this evolving environment together.

We also ask that if your child is not feeling well or running a low-grade fever to please keep them at home. Giving them medicine to knock a fever down so that you can send them to school should not happen. If your child is sent home from school, they will most likely miss the following school day because he/she MUST be fever free for 24 hours before coming back to school. We will monitor this closely. All of us must make the extra effort to not only keep our own child(ren) safe but to keep the classmates and teachers of our child(ren) safe. We must all work together on this in order to keep our school open and have in-person learning.

Water fountains have been disabled. Bottle filling stations will be available. We ask that each student bring a water bottle/container to school already filled each day. During the day when more water is needed, they will be able to use the fill stations to stay hydrated.

***As part of our attempt to avoid exposure, we are limiting the number of visitors who enter the buildings. Please know that our intent is to help keep your child(ren) has safe as possible.  

Please contact any member of the administrative team if you have any questions or concerns.


Mike Peterson, Superintendent
mike.peterson@wapellocsd.org
319-523-3641

Steve Bohlen, 6-12 Principal
steve.bohlen@wapellocsd.org
319-523-3241

Brett Nagle, PK-5 Principal
brett.nagle@wapellocsd.org
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